Central Park Gardens (CPG)
Steering Committee Meeting

11:30 am – 1:00 pm, June 17, 2009

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Lisa Buckman, Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold,



Gail Morris, Linda Parsons, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, Ruth Williams

1.
Updates


a.
Meeting location change

Community Chambers Conference Room in the City Hall Complex will be the future meeting place for the Steering Committee.  Lisa has reserved it through December.


b.
Summer secretary

Willa has kindly agreed to take notes and do the minutes in Jan’s absence (July through September).
c.
Press release and thank you notes

Ruth suggested that we contact Jonathan Edwards at the Enterprise for the story on the Gardens.  He covers county government, agriculture and the environment for the Davis Enterprise.  Emily sent out thank-you notes to the hardware stores (Ace and Hibbert) for their help in providing us with tools for the gardens.  Willa offered to help with thank you notes like this in the future.
d.
Sensory garden stone repairs


Emily and Nik repaired the loose stones in the seatwalls in the Sensory Garden with a heavy-duty construction adhesive.
2.
Slosson Projects


a.
Kiosks

Emily showed a photo of the kiosks under construction.  The art is done, and they look good.  The kiosks should be completed before the end of June, which will allow us enough time to complete the report for the old Slosson grant and process it through the university by its deadline of July 1.  Shaunie Briggs, the artist, is concerned about digging postholes for the kiosk too close to the electrical box in the Rose & Flower Garden.  Lisa will discuss their placement with the City and see if the City can do the digging.  Although we would like to have the footings put in next week, the timing may not be right for the City.  Emily picked out a dark brown and rusty metal finish with subtle speckling for the kiosks.
b.
Brochure design

Emily passed out Mark Deamer’s four-color map of the garden with pictures (version 4) and the text for the brochure.  Members should email their reaction and ideas on the design to Emily.  There was also some discussion about adding a map of Davis to the brochure.  Ruth suggested that an envelope be added in the center of the brochure for fundraising.  This will be discussed at the next meeting.  The goal is to have the design for the brochure completed by June 30 since it also needs to be included in the report to the Slosson Endowment for funding from the old grant by July 1.

c.
Portable PA system options

There are two options for wearable PA systems – waist belt or over-the-shoulder, and two options for microphones – hand held or lapel.  Both are battery operated and compact.  The committee liked the over-the-shoulder style with a lapel or tie clip microphone best.
3.
Pathway Planning

The pathway in the sensory garden and meadow still needs to be done.  Since the City’s fiscal year ends June 30, all pathway edging and decomposed granite need to be purchased by that date so they can be encumbered in this year’s budget.  If we purchase the materials now, Lisa is willing to store them until we are ready to use them.
4.
Vegetable Garden improvements
a.
Compost bin

Peg reported that the City has approved installing a compost bin.  The bin is currently in a storage area on the UC Davis campus.  Emily will arrange with Peg to acquire the bin and make the repairs necessary to prepare it for installation in the garden. 
b.
Thermometer and rain gauge

Funds for a thermometer and rain gauge are covered by the new Soroptimist grant.  The items should be sturdy, anchored and not made from glass.

c.
 Sundial


Funds for a sundial are also included in the new Soroptimist grant.

d.
Tunnel


Discussion is ongoing as to what kind of tunnel and sculpture to get for the garden.  The committee suggested that these two items be integrated.
e.
Sculpture for the circle


Emily polled the committee to gauge interest in pursuing the commissioning of a sculpture for the gravel circle north of the vegetable garden.  Committee members were unanimous in feeling that acquiring a new sculpture should be a high priority in the development of the garden.  The committee agreed that a sculpture is needed to fill in the gap at the end of the garden.  The sculpture should be kid friendly, and Emily and Peg welcome your ideas.  It was suggested by Ruth that we do a Request for Qualification and get ideas from artists for this sculpture during the summer and then do our grant proposal to the Davis Art Commission this fall.  However, there is some concern that the budget may be cut for the Art Commission so we will have to look elsewhere for funds.  We should know by the next meeting whether Art Commission money will be available.
f.
Kiosk


The new vegetable garden kiosk will be installed soon by Shaunie and Mike Briggs.  

g.
Completion of pathways in vegetable garden


Rotary finished the pathways, and Peg says it makes a big difference in the appearance and ease of access in the vegetable garden.  Pathways still need to be done between the garden beds.  The vegetables in two garden beds are finished, and onion plants are available for the taking.  Peg is starting to get a rotation process going for the vegetables.  Currently, a huge sunflower towers over the garden.  Ruth offered to lend Peg some tree stakes for the sunflowers.
5.
Education Program Planning

a.
“Cooking Fresh from Farm and Garden” Program

Peg is coordinating this summer program with Lindsay Vespignani and Dr. Marco Vespignani from the Institute for Restorative Health in Davis.  It will include solarized cooking.  The first session will be on Saturday, June 27, on making a peach salsa.  Last year’s summer gardening workshops had poor attendance so this new cooking program is a try at connecting the garden with the Farmer’s Market.

b.
Master Gardener Winter Workshops


Winter workshops in the garden have been planned as follows:


Early October:
Jim Fowler and Linda Parsons – Propagation.

Sonja Bernt – California’s perennial shade garden with an emphasis on 
drought-tolerant plants.

Late October:
Gwen Oliver – Winter vegetables.


Albert Crepeau – How to make sachets and other things from lavender.

November:
Shelly Caulkins – Conserving your winter water.


Linda Parsons – Planting bulbs.

December:
No workshops because people are busy with Christmas.

January:
Ruth Williams – Tree pruning.


Linda Parsons – Rose pruning.

6.
New Slosson Project Planning
The new $16,000 grant that we received from the Elveria Slosson Endowment will fund educational improvements in the garden.  These include 7 full-size interpretive signs, 3 expanded plant labels to accompany the mosaic sculpture, a design template for temporary signs, 2 professionally designed map panels for the kiosk and a cell phone audio tour.  Funding under this grant begins July 1, 2009 and will continue for one year.
Prepared by,

Jan Bower, Secretary
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